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RUSTENBURG	RAPID	TRANSPORT	DEVELOPING	PROFESSIONAL	YOUTH		

	

The	 year	 2016	 is	 an	 important	milestone	 in	 the	 history	 of	 our	 great	 nation	 as	 it	 marks	 the	 40th	
anniversary	of	the	1976	Soweto	student	uprisings.	These	uprisings	tragically	ended	with	hundreds	of	
young	 people	 losing	 their	 lives	 at	 the	 hands	 of	 the	 apartheid	 government,	 when	 they	 protested	
against	the	imposition	of	Afrikaans	as	a	medium	of	instruction.	

The	advent	of	the	post-colonial	and	post-apartheid	democratic	political	dispensation	brought	about	
a	 new	 focus	 aimed	 at	 empowering	 young	 people	 to	 play	 a	meaningful	 role	 in	 all	 facets	 of	 South	
Africa’s	national	growth	agenda.	

As	the	people	of	South	Africa	we	have	committed	and	dedicated	ourselves	to	do	all	in	our	power	to	
commemorate	the	selfless	sacrifice	of	the	1976	generation	and	to	honour	the	memory	of	those	who	
paid	the	ultimate	price	so	that	we	can	enjoy	the	freedom	we	have	today.	

In	 line	with	 the	national	efforts	 for	 young	people’s	advancement,	 the	Rustenburg	Rapid	Transport	
(RRT)	project	has	since	 inception	made	concrete	strides	 to	 involve	 the	youth	of	Rustenburg	 in	 this	
project.	 This	 has	 not	 only	 been	 in	 infrastructure	 development	 projects,	 but	 also	 in	 marketing	
contracts	 and	 campaigns,	 catering	 initiatives	 as	 well	 as	 the	 Transport	 Rustenburg	 Incubation	
Programme	(TRIP)	to	name	a	few.	

The	RRT	 system	 is	named	Yarona™,	meaning	“it	 is	ours”	 (in	 the	Setswana	dialect),	 is	on	course	 to	
deliver	a	barrier-free,	affordable,	comfortable	and	inclusive	public	transport	network	for	the	growing	
City	of	Rustenburg.	

Rustenburg	Local	Municipality	has	come	up	with	a	ground-breaking	policy	directive	which	mandates	
that	all	contracts	entered	into,	for	a	period	of	more	than	six	months,	have	an	internship	component	
to	them.	Through	this,	the	RRT	has	three	graduates	(under	the	current	contracts)	who	will	be	further	
exposed	after	their	formal	studies	to	the	working	environment.		

To	 date,	 according	 to	 Acting	 Director	 of	 RRT	Marks	 Rapoo,	 86	 young	 people	 have	 benefitted,	 in	
various	 capacities,	 from	employment	opportunities	 since	 inception	of	 the	project.	Of	 the	number,	
nine	are	female.	

Makgotamishe	Building	Construction,	one	of	 the	companies	contracted	to	 the	Municipality	 for	 the	
construction	of	 stations	 for	 Yarona™,	has	 taken	19	young	people	on	board,	 to	give	 them	valuable	
experience	in	the	working	environment.	
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“The	future	and	hope	of	our	country	lies	in	the	youth	to	ensure	peace	and	prosperity	for	all.	The	RRT	
Directorate	will	continue	to	put	in	place	concrete	and	targeted	interventions	to	enable	young	South	
Africans	 to	be	actively	 involved,	and	energetically	participate	and	engage	 in	society	and	the	entire	
economy,”	says	Rapoo.	

The	graduates	are	from	the	built	environment	(two)	and	the	information	technology	(one)	sectors.	

Meet	our	graduates.	

1. Herman	Kgomotso	Molotsi	(31)	

	

He	 is	 currently	 doing	 his	 internship	 with	 the	 building	 contractor	 in	 the	 construction	 of	
stations	for	Yarona™.	Herman	studied	Civil	Engineering	at	Tshwane	University	of	Technology	
and	graduated	 in	2015.	He	 is	 an	avid	 reader	and	 is	passionate	about	helping	 fellow	youth	
achieve	academic	excellence.	His	dedication	to	youth	advancement	saw	him	being	engaged	
by	 the	university	as	Student	Assistant	Civil	Engineer,	 to	help	students	with	 their	practicals.	
One	of	his	mentors	at	the	university,	Salome	van	der	Merwe,	described	him	as	a	disciplined,	
dedicated	young	person	who	 strives	 to	be	 the	best	 in	everything	he	 sets	out	 to	do.	 “I	 am	
grateful	for	the	opportunity	to	learn	and	gain	on	the	job	experience.	Each	day	comes	with	its	
own	challenges	and	as	a	team	we	push	hard	to	meet	our	set	goals.	My	aim	is	to	further	my	
studies	and	start	my	own	business	in	the	near	future,”	Herman	said.	
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2. Segakweng	Genevieve	Nkagiseng	(22)	

	

Segakweng	completed	matric	at	Tlhabane	Technical	and	Commercial	High	School	before	proceeding	
to	Tshwane	College	of	Commerce	and	Computer	Studies	in	2014.	She	excelled	in	her	studies	and	in	
2015	 she	 acquired	 a	 Civil	 Engineering	 N6	 certificate.	 Growing	 up	 Nkagiseng	 has	 always	 been	
fascinated	 by	Mathematics,	 Science	 and	 Engineering	 and	was	 always	 on	 hand	 to	 assist	 her	 fellow	
students	and	friends	who	at	times	saw	these	as	difficult	subjects.	Her	ambition	is	to	become	one	of	
the	leading	female	engineers	in	the	country	and	to	empower	them	to	break	through	the	territory	of	
a	 male	 dominated	 field	 in	 South	 Africa.	 She	 is	 described	 as	 driven	 and	 very	 passionate	 about	
academic	advancement	by	the	Principal	of	Tshwane	College	of	Commerce	and	Computer,	Mr	Isaac	
Elvis.	 She	 was	 also	 engaged	 by	 Makgotamishe	 Building	 Construction.	 “I	 work	 as	 a	 trainee	 junior	
quantity	 surveyor.	 On	 a	 daily	 basis	 I	 do	 measurements	 of	 work	 done	 as	 well	 as	 requisitions	 of	
material	 that	 is	 needed	 on	 site,	 in	 addition,	 I	 also	 prepare	 claims.	 I	 am	 really	 grateful	 for	 the	
opportunity.	 I	 have	 learned	 a	 lot	 during	 the	 internship.	 My	 dream	 is	 to	 further	 my	 studies	 and	
specialise	in	quantity	surveying	and	start	my	own	business	in	future,”	Segakweng	said.	
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3. Dakalo	Nemaangani	(24)	

	

Dakalo	is	passionate	about	technology,	particularly	web	design	and	can	be	described	as	internet	
fundi.	This	Tshwane	University	of	Technology	(TUT)	graduate	is	attached	to	Opex	Business	Solutions	
as	a	Web	Developer.		

“I	am	excited	by	the	opportunity	I	have	been	given	and	I	learn	new	things	every	day.	I	am	also	
pleased	by	the	fact	that	the	RRT	directorate	sees	the	importance	of	imparting	skills	to	the	youth	and	
giving	them	a	chance	to	gain	valuable	work	experience,”	said	Dakalo,	who	graduated	from	TUT	in	
September	2015.	

“I	am	eager	to	share	the	skills	I	am	learning	at	Opex	Business	Solutions	with	my	counterparts.	My	
dream	is	to	one	day	to	open	my	own	business,”	he	said.	

“Through	the	infrastructure	projects,	we	also	continue	to	develop	youth	that	were	not	as	fortunate	
to	 obtain	 a	 tertiary	 qualification,	 as	 the	RRT	Directorate	we	believe	 that	 hardworking	 and	 vibrant	
youth	is	the	nexus	of	ensuring	such	a	quantum	leap	in	South	Africa’s	growth	agenda	as	articulated	in	
our	National	Development	Plan	(NDP)	2030.	We	urge	all	young	people	to	realise	that	South	Africa	is	
alive	 with	 possibilities	 and	 that	 it	 is	 in	 their	 grasp	 to	 make	 the	 best	 out	 of	 every	 opportunity	
presented	 to	 them.	 It	 is	 heartening	 to	note	 that	 the	 vast	majority	of	 South	Africa’s	 youth	are	not	
passive,	but	are	champions	of	their	own	development	as	active	members	of	society,”	Rapoo	says.	
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For	enquiries	contact:	
	
Ms.	Linda	Hlatshwayo	
Unit	Manager:	Marketing	and	Communications	
Email:	lhlatshwayo@rustenburg.gov.za	
Tel:	014	590	3691	
Cell:	072	414	0290	
	
----------------------------------------------												Ends						---------------------------------------------------------------	
	
The	Rustenburg	Local	Municipality	is	South	Africa’s	7th	largest	city	and	remains	one	of	the	fastest	
growing	areas	in	the	country	with	a	population	of	over	550,000	residents,	an	area	of	jurisdiction	
covering	approximately	3	500	km²	and	a	total	of	38	wards.	Over	80%	of	the	residents	of	Rustenburg	
rely	on	public	transport	for	mobility	and	to	access	economic	opportunities	and	social	services.	The	
first	phases	of	the	Rustenburg	Rapid	Transport	project	are	due	to	launch	during	2016	under	the	name	
Yarona™	and	will	service	the	residents	of	the	Rustenburg	Municipality	through	a	integrated	transport	
network	that	will	include	BRT	trunk	corridors,	direct	routes	and	feeder	services.	Yarona™	operations	
will	be	introduced	in	four	phases	and	aims	to	cover	80%	of	the	municipality.	The	development	of	the	
public	transport	system	and	infrastructure	is	funded	by	national	government.	


